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So here we are again at the end of another school year. The children 
have done really well, Year 2 SATs were much improved from last year 
and the Year 1 phonic screening was the best we have ever done with 
89% achieving the standard. Well done to all the children. 
 
Congratulations to Miss Potter and Miss Dakers who have successfully 
completed their NQT year and are now fully qualified teachers. Well 
done! Good luck to Miss Dakers who is moving to the Junior School with 
the year 2 children to be a year 3 teacher. When the schools merge 
next year Miss Dakers, will once again be part of the team.  
 
Thank you to Miss Baillie and Mrs Sampson who have been the teachers 
in Yellow class. You have worked brilliantly as a team and the children 
have made excellent progress.  Thank you and best wishes. Although 
they will not have a class next year they will remain on our supply list so 
we will see them again. 
 
Thank you to our volunteer helpers this year.  We have appreciated your 
support in all the various ways you help.  
 
Last but not least thank you to all the year 2 parents who will be leaving 
us this year. May I wish you and your families all the very best for the 
future.  
 
Have a great holiday. 
Best wishes 
Val Matthew 

 
 
Monday 3rd September—PD Day (Staff only) 
Tuesday 4th September—Back to School 

Class Attendance 
Congratulations to Blue  
class for achieving the 
best attendance for the 
week beginning 9th July. 
The children have already 
been celebrated in School. 

 

Year 2 Leavers Assembly 
Last chance to order your DVD!  Names and £10 to the front desk 
please by tomorrow morning. 

 

Our final Assembly on Friday will be on 
the playground (weather permitting) at 
2:25pm (NOTE CHANGE OF TIME). 
We will be celebrating 100% year 
attendance and birthdays over the 
Summer holidays as listed in this 
Newsletter.  Please join us if you can. 



 
Hello Children 
 
This is the last newsletter of the school year, only two more 
sleeps and it will be the summer holidays! 
 
Did you enjoy the dress rehearsal this afternoon? I thought 
all the Year 2 children were fantastic, there were lots of 
words to learn. I am sure your grown-up will be very proud 
of you tomorrow. 
 
In the Leaver’s Assembly tomorrow all the Year 2 children 
will receive a certificate of achievement and three children 
(one from each class) will receive the special Endeavour 
Award. This award is presented to those children who the 
staff feel represent “endeavour” not necessarily those 
children who have achieved the highest scores. Obviously 
not all children will receive this award and it is always a 
hard job for the staff to choose, but for those children who 
are chosen it is very special. The award is explained to the 
children and they understand that one of their friends will 
get the Endeavour Award. Who do you think it will be? 
 
Have a wonderful holiday and remember to keep safe. 
Always tell your grown-up where you are and take care by 
the road. 
 
Good luck Year 2 and see the rest of you on Tuesday 4th 
September. 
 
Mrs Matthew 

 
 
Huge congratulations to the following children who have achieved 100% 
attendance for the whole school year 
 
Finley Barber  Kegan Bowker   Logan Bowker 
Thomas Cole  Harrison Gould   Annabel Hirons 
Abigail Hoggins  Kyle Holloway   India Pritchard 
Maddison Stephens Mia Stokes    Lola Vernalls 
Lucy Wheatley 
 
Many congratulations also to the 97 children celebrated on Monday who have 
attained the recommended attendance percentage (as suggested by the LEA). 
Congratulations to you all!! 
 
 
 
To all these children (and grown ups) who celebrate up to 1st September - 
 
16th July—Henry Neale    17th July—Faith Preece 
17th July—Alfie Ulyatt    22nd July—Jordan Flowers 
23rd July—Christopher Corfield  24th July—Leah Massam 
26th July—Aaron Wheal   27th July—Mia Stokes 
29th July—Poppy Draper   30th July—Lucy Crockett 
31st July—Izzy Chubb    1st August—Poppy Fox 
3rd August—Thomas Cole   3rd August—Cherry Cracknell 
12th August—Kenzie Schubert  14th August—Lily-Grace Burgins 
16th August—Victoria Lewis   24th August—Mika Lewis 
24th August—Brianna Moriarty  29th August—Tallulah Jones 
29th August—Belle Thomas-Lewis  29th August—Liara Thomas-Lewis 
 
Staff - 
Sarah Badham    Karen Genner 
Miss Dakers    Sarah Shinton 
 
The parents of the above children are invited to our Final Assembly on Friday at 2:25pm. 
These children do not have to wear school uniform on Friday.  


